
AP0.0001.0012.0136 

From: flHifUI 
Sent: Thu 10 Se 2020 11:33:26 +1000 
To: 
Subject: Updated statement 

• 

can you please update using below and I will let you know when ok to publish, now with 
Thanks 

Public Statement from Australia Post 
Australia Post is aware of coverage this morning relating to the delivery of items into a locked down 
building in Melbourne in July. 

Australia Post confirms that Ms Holgate did not speak to Senator Hanson or One Nation on this 
matter, nor did she threaten Melbourne City Council, with whom she has a valued relationship and 
holds in high regard. 

Australia Post takes its obligation to deliver mail as addressed seriously, and given the unique nature 
of the circumstances - namely with site access being denied, due to the units being under lockdown 
and under the control of DHHS and City of Melbourne - met this obligation when we delivered all mail 
to authorised officers at the site control centre. 

Upon subsequently being made aware that the items did not reach their ultimate destination, we 
raised it with the City of Melbourne and engaged with the sender in good faith to resolve the matter. 

Commonwealth laws prohibit any conduct which interferes with the mail, and make it clear that 
Australia Post is obliged to complete the delivery of Australians' mail to the designated address. 

<ends> 


